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PPEML News update February 2023

AGM: PPEML AGM is scheduled for Saturday 22nd April at Neuadd Dyfi, the meeting is scheduled as a face to face event although we are working on trying to get the option for virtual attendance. We will shortly confirm the time and if a virtual attendance is possible.



admin@plaspanteidal.org.uk             accounts@plaspanteidal.org.uk                          Web www.plaspanteidal.org.uk


Hello, Goodbye
As we bid a fond farewell to Mike McCarthy who leaves the PPEML board at the AGM, we are pleased to announce the recruitment of a new director and welcome Larry Simpkin to the board. Larry is no stranger to many at Plas Panteidal and was one of the original PPA members who all fought hard to secure the purchase of the site when it fell into liquidation. 

We welcomed Shane as part of the team in January, Shane who lives on site, is going to be supporting the ongoing site maintenance and major infrastructure projects. Shane is commissioned to work 15 hours a week on a list of priorities set by the board.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Service Charges 
Following a year of trading that has informed and helped to finalise the budget for 2023/24 we can confirm the service charges due in April will be £950.00 + VAT giving a total payable of £1,140. The actual increase year on year for the service charge is £150, we have worked incredibly hard to keep the costs as low as possible but the cost of living crisis that has impacted all aspects of our work has necessitated the increase if we are to achieve the improvements that the site so desperately needs. A contributing factor for the increase includes the borrowing a large sum of money repayable over 5 years for the road.
As a VAT registered organisation this has added a further £190.
It is worth noting that had we not registered for VAT this would have increased the site fees for each property by £340, but as we have been able to claim back £31,000 of VAT which has gone into the budget for this year reducing our costs.   
Further financial information will be discussed at the AGM and we will circulate the accounts for 2022/23 later in the year.  If anyone has any ideas on how costs can be reduced whilst still allowing the necessary works to be achieved their ideas would be most welcome (please send them to the admin address below)

Road 
After many years of negotiating a dreadful access road we now have a new road complete with barriers, warning signs and a speed limit. The road is a significant milestone for PPEML, and has enabled us to negotiate a reduction on our insurance policy this year which works out at a saving of around £130 per month. The road was seen as a major liability for the insurerer but sadly not the only one!
We are now working on plans for an official opening of the road which will give us the opportunity to get positive publicity about Plas Panteidal out in the media.

Water
Work on the water continues, following a meeting on site earlier this week with Penstar, we have identified a source where we can start to excavate a cleaner supply and secure its extraction to minimise any contamination. Discussions with contractors have taken place and we hope work can commence before Easter. We plan to bury the piping from the source to our storage tanks to prevent damage, freezing and further contamination. The new water storage tanks have been transported to the onsite location ready for final installation, and an order has been placed for 2500m of new piping to link the source water to the water tanks. Work is progressing well despite our earlier setbacks, it is hoped clean water will be onsite by early summer. 
We would like to thank Geoff at the Boat Yard for helping to unload and store the two very large water tanks for us.  

Membership
We will soon be extending an invite for more owners to become members of PPEML,
membership will be open to all property owners (subject to eligibility) and free of charge. Applications will be administered online and renewed annually. More details will follow with instructions on how to apply.  
 
Utilities (Electric)
Thank you to the owners who have submitted or made available their meter usage readings and who have paid their electricity bill. Please continue to send meter readings at the end of each month,  to the ‘accounts’ email address below. If the chalet is not in use then write and say so, sending a reading when you next visit. 
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